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	#
	S T A T U S
	N A M E
	I N S T I T U T I O N

	
	Present
	Zoom
	
	

	1
	
	x
	Amine Oudghiri-Otmani
amine.oudghiri@marshall.edu
	Marshall University

	2
	
	    x
	Andi Kent 
Andrea.Kent@mail.wvu.edu 
	WVU Institute of Tech. Beckley

	3
	
	    x
	Barbara Ladner, Webmaster
ladnerbe@wvstateu.edu
	WV State University

	4
	
	    x
	Todd Clark Todd.Clark@fairmontstate.edu)
	Fairmont State University

	5
	
	    
	Stephanie Mounts
Stephanie.mounts@southernwv.edu 
	Southern WV CTC

	6
	
	x
	Douglas McCall
Douglas.mccall@westliberty.edu 
	West Liberty University

	7
	
	    x
	Eloise Elliott Chair
Eloise.elliott@mail.wvu.edu 
	West Virginia University

	8
	
	
	Heather Hussell
Hussell8@mctc.edu 
	Mountwest CTC                                       

	9
	
	x
	Kathy Cox 
kcox@blueridgectc.edu 
	Blue Ridge CTC  

	10
	
	    x
	Joel Farkas
joel.farkas@wvup.edu
	WVU at Parkersburg

	11
	
	x
	Joseph Allen, Legislative Coordinator
allenj@concord.edu
	Concord University

	12
	   
	
	Karen Berneburg, Vice-Chair
kberneburg@newriver.edu  
	New River CTC

	13
	
	
	Kathy Herrington, Secretary
kherrington@wvncc.edu 
	WV Northern Community College

	14
	
	x
	Matt Williams (mwilliams2@osteo.wvsom.edu )
	WV School of Osteopathic Med.

	15
	
	x
	Kandas Queen (Kandas.Queen@glenville.edu
	Glenville State University

	16
	
	x
	Max Guirguis
mguirgui@shepherd.edu
	Shepherd University  

	17
	
	
	Jack Sheffler (new rep)
jsheffler@bluefieldstate.edu
	Bluefield State University

	18
	
	
	Anthony (Tony) Anobile aanobile1@pierpont.edu)
	Pierpont CTC

	19
	
	     x
	Anthony Prato (new rep)
anthony.prato@easternwv.edu
	Eastern WV CTC

	20
	
	x
	Lana Andrean
lana.Andrean@bridgevalley.edu
	Bridge Valley CTC

	21
	
	    x
	Mia Martini
mia.martini@mail.wvu.edu
	Potomac State College of WVU

	22
	
	    
	Corley Dennison
Corley.Dennison@wvhepc.edu 
	HEPC representative




I. Call to Order 
A. Meeting called to order at 1:00 p.m.
B. 15 members present – constitutes a Quorum (1/2 or more). 

II. Discussion items:
A. HEPC update, Matt Turner, Jody Oliveto
Campus Carry – Matt reported that when the bill passed in 2023 their office contacted other states about it, and although they had similar fears/concerns, they had not had any issues/problems.  No one felt it would be prudent to have someone come and speak about it, other than to address how to secure facilities.  Marshall U and WVU have put together procedures and may be a resource for other institutions.

There were some questions from ACF faculty reps about who to talk to on their campus, and Matt said we should be able to find that out at our home institutions, and see what has been done, including a syllabus statement about it (we can’t make up our own but can use a standard one developed by our institution).  Some institutions are providing “stickers” for office doors or other locations where guns will not be permitted.  Questions arose about whether the concerns faculty and staff sent to HEPC were addressed, and Matt said they were as far as they could be

B. Middle College/Dual Enrollment
One ACF rep asked about this initiative that is to be implemented on their campus.  It involves bringing high school students who are in foster care to the college for dual enrollment courses, and faculty have received very little guidance about it.  It’s a work in progress and he may have more information after faculty return in August.  Its another situation in which we will have minors on campus, and some are bussing them in and having them assigned to spaces which are dedicated to minors but some are in dual enrollment courses at the high schools.  Some will apparently be housed in dorms but it isn’t clear how this will work

Matt also mentioned that they are moving their offices the week of June 3-7. 

ACTION ITEM:  Eloise asked ACF reps to send any information they have from their institutions regarding campus carry to her after policies are confirmed.

Jody Oliveto(standing in for Corley) talked about the “Level up” dual enrollment programs, OERs and microcredentialing. 

C. Level Up 
She reported during the 2023 Legislative Session approved a 4 year pilot for dual enrollment programs, but they had to lead to employment, can’t be general studies.   They gave approved: direct care, health professions and nursing math and stem fields, education and early education, information, technology, advanced manufacturing science, welding and fabrication and engineering. These are not the only pathways that will be approved. Other institutions will be offering more pathways this fall.  The “level up” program served 6,500 students the first semester, increased to 6,700 students this past spring. Participating colleges and universities received 475 registrations which equaled out to 19,500 credit hours for the fall.  They're working on a web page to to educate institutions, but parents, counselors, and students, should be up this summer.

D. OER 
Approximately 80 faculty members attended a convening & learned about open educational resources, shared their experiences and several students shared their pros and cons.  Student Ready strategies provided some data:  100% of WV institutions participated in open learning, with 408 courses transitioned to OER and 260 individual faculty have transitioned their courses to OER since inception. Grants are still continuing and the work moves forward.  Almost 10,000 students were enrolled in OER courses with 98% of them saying the course materials were easy to access and to use, & 90% of those students saying that the low to no cost course materials were important to them when choosing classes; 81% of those would prefer to have an OER course in the future. Students have saved an estimated $6 million from OERs, which is a 15 to 1 return on investment.

E. Microcredentials 
A steering committee revised Series 59; defined micro credentials as a competency or skill-based recognition.  These can be shared with an employer, and can be transferred to transcripts and through Brit badges. A Micro credential Advisory Council will be developed to support this work and to continue with training and education on micro credentials. They will have a convening in the fall of 2024, looking at standalone credentials or stackable credentials, credit and non credit credentials and parameters for a statewide initiative. Will also allow some autonomy for both 2 year and 4 year institutions.

Questions:

Did Jody know about “Cengage unlimited” whereby students pay one fee for access to multiple books and resources (maybe $150) and instructors can mix and match. A. Prato thought the fee was maybe per semester no matter how many classes the student takes.  Jody said she had not but would look into it.  L. Andrean said she heard of something similar through McGraw-Hill which allows students to buy multiple books for a fee, maybe $64 a semester, with an access code, and their nursing students are using it for her psychology books

K. Cox asked how dual enrollment pathways work from high school to CTCs to 4 year institutions.  Jody said students could take dual enrollment free of charge if they're in a pathway; then they could go to a 2 year program in a CTC and get those 2 years through WV Invests and then transfer on to a 4 year.  Also, as the WVDE has the grow your own, a full year would be at the CTC, and then the student transfers for the final 2 at a 4 year, moving on to the 4 year programs that only the 4 year schools can offer.  Also asked if there was any talk at the State level or in HEPC about getting WV Invests to cover transfer programs.  Jody will talk to Corley about this and get back to us.  K. Cox also asked if Jody would share her slides with us and she said yes.

ACTION ITEM: Can Eloise ask Jody to share her slides from her presentation?

J. Farkas asked are they going to track data from the early enrollment to see how those students do in their first year of college. She said they’re collecting all the data from enrollment all the way from high school through employment, for an annual report to the legislators.

III. Chairs report
· The restoring Sanity Act, the DEI Bill will probably resurface next year and perhaps some of these other ones, such as the Hunger Free campus, Libraries and museums, regarding obscene materials to minors, the Women's Bill of Rights.
· Potomac state was added to the learn and earn program; it connects employers with students and help the agencies pay the students for part of their wages
· There is another interim session coming up sometime in May, perhaps May 19-20

IV. Updates/discussion
· K. Cox commented that although enrollment was down all over the state, it didn’t seem to be down at the CTCs as much as the 4 year schools, and the transfer degrees benefit both levels, and students save money if they can use WV Invests for the first two years.  Would it be beneficial to broaden it to general studies degrees, and wondered what the reps from 4 year institutions thought about that. Discussion ensued about how to collaborate more effectively and not have CTCs and 4 year schools feel like they have to compete for or are “stealing” students from each other
· L. Andrean had posted a question on the listserve about what other schools are doing regarding institutional learning objectives and course assessment.  Discussion ensued and it sounds like different institutions are approaching assessment in different ways, institutional, general education, program, and course assessments, which happen on a varying cycle and require lots of additional time from faculty to comply.  HLC does look closely at this at each institution. It appears we are all over the place in terms of how we approach this and whether it is an adversarial process or not for faculty
 
ACTION ITEM:  Eloise asked folks to send her any stuff we have on how we approach course, program, general education, and institutional assessment and what the process is

· Security cameras in classrooms, including voice recordings, which is supposedly not allowed because it can be considered wiretapping. Some schools are talking about or already installing them in every classroom and lab due to campus carry, but not in offices.  Most of those responding said this was not happening on their campuses and there was some agreement that cameras should be in public areas and at access doors, but some differing opinions about classrooms and labs, and there was concern about the cost to install and maintain these.

V. Approval of January minutes
· Minutes from Jan 19, 2024 read and approved with minimal corrections.  Motion to approve A. Prato, second, T. Clark. 

VI. Discussion of upcoming Provost’s meeting
· Eloise reported that she, Joel, and Kathy H. will be speaking at the Provost’s meeting May 20-21 at Stonewall regarding tenure, multi-year contracts, PEIA, and AI

· Next meetings
· July 19, 2024, 1:00 p.m.(tentative) virtual
· Agenda for July meeting should include election of officers, setting the date for the retreat, and any other discussion items members have
· Some members asked that a description of each of the officer’s jobs be sent out so people are aware of the job duties


Meeting adjourned at 2:45 PM

Respectfully submitted,

Kathy Herrington, Secretary
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